

ST. JOSEPH'S & ST. MARKS





PENARTH

DINAS POWYS

Parish Newsletter

The Archdiocese of Cardiff: Charitable Incorporated Organisation No.1177272

2nd October 2022

27th Sunday of Ordinary Time, Year C

You can also view the full readings online at

http://www.stjosephsandstmarys.com/mass_readings.html

CAFOD FAMILY FAST DAY – THIS FRIDAY Cafod envelopes distributed today.

Millions of families are facing a food crisis that could be the worst in living memory. Your donations can help CAFOD's local experts to provide emergency food supplies to families in the worst affected countries in East Africa and support communities around the world working hard to put food on the table. Please give today or start a monthly gift to CAFOD. Use the envelopes or go to cafod.org.uk/ fastday. The Fast Day second collection is next weekend 8/9th October.

If you prefer to donate online, the Cafod Fast Day QR code (with Gift Aid) will be available from a member of the J&P group in St Mary's on Sunday 8th October.

SUNDAY MORNING COFFEE IN ST JOSEPH'S HALL

We are re-starting the Sunday morning coffee's in the hall. At first, they will be **on the first Sunday of the month**. We hope that parishioners will come in for a get-to-know-you chat after the 9:30 mass.



CYTUN CHRISTIAN AID HARVEST LUNCHES

The Christian Aid lunches will continue each Friday in October in Stanwell Road Baptist Church Hall (Next to the Paget Rooms) From 12:00 – 1:30pm. Suggested donation £5

FRIDAY MASS IN THE MORNING THIS WEEK.

See back page of this newsletter.

(Formerly Home Mission Sunday)

EVANGELII GAUDIUM SUNDAY – TODAY

"This Sunday, renamed as "Evangelii Gaudium" Sunday, is Latin for "Joy of the Gospel". The day supports the work carried out by the Mission Directorate at the Bishops' Conference in supporting our Bishops in the following three important areas:

- Firstly, evangelisation and catechesis.
- Secondly, the beauty of the Liturgy and our church buildings.
- Thirdly, sharing the beauty of the Catholic Faith with Christians and non-Christians, through outreach and dialogue, and those with no faith but who seek the Lord with a sincere heart.

Please support the Mission Directorate through prayer and giving to **the second collection today**. However much you give, big or small, it will go directly to these three important areas of work.

THE ANNUAL OCTOBER MASS COUNT THIS WEEK.

The Annual Mass count begins this week and will continue for the 5 Sundays of October. Would the collectors please take note.

WELCOMERS – ST JOSEPH'S

As we move further away from the Pandemic restrictions, we are looking for volunteers to be Welcomers before Mass. If you are interested please give your details to one of our Welcomers at the back of church or email billnolan14@gmail.com or janeesutton@btopenworld.com

ST MARY'S UCM

The next meeting will be held in the hall on Wednesday 5th October, beginning at 7:00pm Menus for the Christmas Meal will be distributed and deposits of £10 collected at this meeting.



Parish Priest: Monsignor Joseph Boardman V.G. St. Joseph's Presbytery, Wordsworth Avenue Penarth,

CF64 2RL Tel: 029 2070 8247

Monsignor Boardman can be contacted on the parish

e-mail: penarth@rcadc.org

Permanent Deacon: Rev. Elfed Jones

Tel: 07950 013224 email: elfed.jones@rcadc.org

Parish Website: www.stjosephsandstmarys.com

Website coordinator: Daniel Murray

Schools

St. Joseph's RC Primary School

Sully Road, Penarth. Tel: 029 2070 2864 Email: stjosephsps@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk

St. Richard Gwyn Catholic High School

Argae Lane, Barry. Tel: 01446 729250 Email: d.blackwell@strichardgwyn.co.uk

St. David's Catholic College (6th Form)

Ty Gwyn Rd. Penylan, Cardiff. CF23 5QD

Tel: 029 2049 8555

Email: enquiries@st-davids-coll.ac.uk

Parish Advisory Council Chair

Bill Nolan Tel: 029 2070 2056 Email: billnolan14@gmail.com

Church Hall Bookings (Suspended)

St. Joseph's – refer parish priest. St. Mary's – refer parish priest.

Newsletter Contributions by Wednesday please to:

Email: parish.gazette@gmail.com

Please note that your emails will be sent automatically from this address to Monsignor Joe.

Archdiocesan Child Safeguarding Group

Helpline: 029 2034 3811

Contacts: St. Joseph's - Mary Taylor: 029 2065 8506

St. Mary's – Nicky Price 029 2051 4034

Emergency Sick Calls. (There are restrictions).

(i) Hospitals: Llandough and UHW – Ask a nurse to call out the priest-on-call. (or contact the Hospital Chaplaincy on (029) 2184 3230)

(ii) Marie Curie Hospice, (Holme Tower) Penarth, Ask a nurse to Ring the Parish Priest of the patient or ring St. Joseph's Penarth on (029) 2070 8247

(iii) Local Nursing/Care Homes – Please ring the presbytery number in Penarth (as above).

YOUR GIFTS TO THE CHURCH 25th September 2022.

Gift Aid Loose Total
St. Joseph's £206.50 £367.06 £573.56
St. Mary's £16.00 £113.00 £129.00 £702.56

(Income from standing orders approx. £500 weekly).

Church fees £50.00

Standing Orders (Aug) £2613.25

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY

SVP

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 4th October at 2pm in St Joseph's Hall. The meeting is for Safeguarding training

A MESSAGE FOR PARENTS: CHILDREN FOR FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 2023.

The Sacramental Preparation Programme for First Holy Communion 2023 will be starting in the near future.

Parents should contact one of the catechists as soon as possible. St. Joseph's – Clare Sommerville (cm.sommerville@hotmail.co.uk St. Mary's – victoriabatten@hotmail.co.uk

CONFIRMATION 2023 – NAMES WANTED.

Children wishing to enrol can ask the Welcomers at Sunday Mass or email Nicky Price stjstmconfirmation@gmail.com

Headteacher required for St Francis Catholic Primary School Milford Haven

Anticipated Start January 2023 Closing date 7th October 2022 (noon)

To discuss the role please contact: Damon McGarvie 07919894433.

Headteacher required for St Joseph's Catholic Primary School Neath

Interested candidates can contact the school **Tel: 01639 635099**.

Closing date: 10th October 2022

Please pray for our sick:

St. Joseph's: Valerie Catterall, Muriel Perry, Veronica Hooper, Sandra Curtin and Nora Berry.

St. Mary's: Mary Isherwood, Betty Thorne, Liz Evans, Cissie Clifton, Anne Dean, Hilary Benton, Philip Hanley and Kevin Lamb.

(Please include others we know of with serious health issues).

ST. JOSEPH'S CHURCH

Wordsworth Avenue PENARTH CF64 2RL Parish Priest: Monsignor Joseph Boardman Tel: 029 2070 8247 Permanent Deacon: Rev. Elfed Jones Tel: 07950 013224

CHURCH
Edith Road
DINAS POWYS
CF64 4AD

ST. MARY'S

TIMES OF MASSES

ALL MASSES AND SERVICES IN ST. JOSEPH'S ARE STREAMED LIVE.

Saturday	urday October 1st		St Therese of the Child Jesus, Virgin and Doctor of the church	
		St. Joseph's	10am-11am	Sacrament of Reconciliation
MASS OF SUN	DAY	St. Joseph's	5.00pm	Edward and Margaret Ghanem (Mary)
Sunday	October 2 nd		27th Sunday of Ordinary time Year C	
		St. Joseph's	9.30am	Gertrude and Leonard Payne (Pam) 268
		St. Mary's	11.15am	Jim McCarthy (Mo & Mary) 437
Monday October 3 rd		Weekday in Ordinary Time Year II Week 27		
		St Joseph's	9.30am	Fr John Meredith (WM Callaghan) 451
Tuesday October 4th St Francis of Assisi				
Tuesday October 4 th NO MASS		St Francis of Assisi		
NO WASS				
Wednesday October 5 th Weekday in Ordinary Time Year II Week 27				
Wednesday		St. Joseph's	10.00am	Margaret McCallin (B McCarthy) 455
			101004	Thangaret meealin (2 meearary) 100
Thursday October 6 th		Weekday in Ordinary Time Year II Week 27		
NO MASS				Diocesan meeting.
Friday October 7			Our Lady of the Rosary	
MORNING MAS	SS	St. Joseph's	9.30am	Phil Berry (Family) 431.
Saturday October 8 th		Weekday in Ordinary Time Year II Week 27		
Cataraay	0010	St. Joseph's	10am-11am	Sacrament of Reconciliation
MASS OF SUN	DAY	St. Joseph's	5.00pm	Hardiman Intentions (Family) 227
1.1. 1.1.				
Sunday October 9th		28th Sunday of Ordinary time Year C		
		St. Joseph's	9.30am	Kerry Palmer (Buckingham) 325
		St. Mary's	11.15am	Dec'd members of St Mary's UCM 480



Please note that the main door to St Joseph's Church (giving access to the rear of the church, behind the glass screen and the church loft) will be open on weekdays from 10am until 5pm (except Tuesdays – church closed for cleaning)



CATHOLIC BISHOPS' CONFERENCE OF ENGLAND AND WALES



September 2022

Dear Father,

Evangelii Gaudium - Celebrating the Beauty of our Faith

In the past, the third Sunday in September has been known as 'Home Mission Sunday'. This has now changed to *Evangelii Gaudium* Sunday to better reflect the Holy Father's inspiration, and the work of the Mission Department at the Bishops' Conference of England and Wales. Thank you for all that you do to encourage a living encounter with the Lord for the parishioners, and enabling them to be *missionary disciples* 'going out' to those who do not yet know the beauty of this encounter. We are all aware of how challenging it has been for parishes over the last couple of years due to the Covid 19 pandemic and that it is only now that people are slowly returning to Holy Mass. We are all encouraged to know that the Synodal Synthesis has shown us that people have a love for their priests and their parishes, and that they want to know Jesus and to make Him known to others.

You will appreciate that the second collection on this Sunday is important in financing the work of the Mission Department, and in enabling the local Church to make the Joy of the Gospel a reality in England and Wales. Over the past two years our emphasis has moved towards supporting diocesan co-ordinators in their work, as well as carrying out the work directed by the Holy See.

Thus, Evangelii Gaudium Sunday is an opportunity to celebrate the beauty of our faith, our liturgy and Church buildings, our dialogue with others in faith, and our proclamation of Christ's saving good news. The work of the Mission Directorate concentrates on:

- Firstly, evangelisation and catechesis. Guided by the Bishops, this work supports the dioceses in bringing the beauty of the Catholic Faith to the people in their parishes, and to those who do not yet know the Lord.
- Secondly, the beauty of the Liturgy and our church buildings. The Mission directorate ensures that liturgical directives from Rome are acted upon and liturgical texts are translated into English. Historical building experts work in the Directorate and support dioceses to fund and maintain beautiful places for prayer.
- Thirdly, sharing the beauty of the Catholic faith with Christian and non-Christians through outreach
 and dialogue. This work supports the bishops at the national level and helps create greater
 understanding. The directorate also reaches out to those with no faith, but who seek the Lord "with
 a sincere heart".

You might like to watch the interview with Fr Jan Nowotnik, Director of Mission, in which he gives more detail about the work that is carried out in the Directorate https://www.cbcew.org.uk/what-is-evangelii-gaudium-sunday/

Please find attached an insert for your newsletter which explains *Evangelii Gaudium* Sunday and the work that is supported by the second collection. There are also bidding prayers for you to use during the Eucharist on Sunday 18th September. Thank you again for your cooperation in this vital part of the Church's life.

Yours in Christ

+ Mark O' Noble.

Archbishop Mark O'Toole Chair of Department of Evangelisation and Discipleship